
 

 

19 April 2016 
 
Ms. Janet A. Encarnacion 
Head, Disclosure Department 
Philippine Stock Exchange 
Makati City 
 
 
Dear Ms. Encarnacion: 
 
We are herewith submitting the General Information Sheet filed with the Securities and 
Exchange Commission for 2016. 
 
This disclosure is made pursuant to the Revised Disclosure Rules. 
 
Thank you and warm regards. 
 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
Atty. Socorro Ermac Cabreros 
Corporate Secretary 
























	cover letter for GIS 2016.pdf
	2016 GIS (04.15.2016)

